[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.png]



Montgomery County, Maryland

Department of Correction and Rehabilitation

MONTGOMERY COUNTY CORRECTIONAL FACILITY

22880Whelan Lane  ( Boyds, Maryland 20841
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Montgomery County Correctional Facility 

Community Advisory Group

Monthly Minutes

November 21, 2006
Attendance:

Bina Allgood

OSC, MCCF

Craig Dowd

Workforce, MCCF

Rob Green

Warden, MCCF

Sarah Griggs

Clarksburg United Methodist Church

Nancy Hislop

Upcounty Regional Services

Titus Ledbetter, III

Gazette Newspaper

Don Luecke

St. James Aftercare Jobs Partnership

Suzy Malagari

Deputy Warden, MCCF

Cathy Matthews

Upcounty Regional Services

Rev. Danny Mott

Mt. Jezreel Baptist Church

Rev. W.F. Terry Reister

Hyattstown Christian Church

Michael Rojas
Salvation Army

Jennifer Russel
Ombudsman, OCE
Agnes Saenz
Community Ministries of Rockville

Mary Saxon-Clipper
Program and Volunteer Coordinator, MCCF

Rev. Tim Warner
St. Mark’s United Methodist Church

Introduction:
Warden Green welcomed the group and handed out last month’s minutes for review.  He announced that the new County Executive, Isiah Leggett, will be sworn in December 4, 2006.  We are looking forward to working with his administration.  
Family Outreach Nite:

The second “Family OutReach Nite” will take place on Friday, December 8, 2006, 5:30 to 7:30 p.m.  This is an evening of reaching out to the families and providing information on the benefits of the Re-Entry Program as people prepare to go home.  Color posters of the “Family OutReach Nite” were passed out.  The announcement is also on the County website.  

Benefits Specialist Position:

We now have a Benefits Specialist (to start December 7, 2006) to assist the inmates and their families get connected with benefits (social security disability, SSI, food stamps, etc.).  The Benefits Specialist will engage the inmate population.  This position will have a significant impact on the Re-Entry Program, as well as families.
Special Education Program

We have successfully begun our Special Education Program.  We have hired one part-time Special Ed teacher.  It is a mandated service.  On any given day we have 20 inmates that are not yet 21 years of age that are in need of special education services.  
Faith Base Employment Initiative
Joyce Reimerr, who runs the MCCF One-Stop Center has received a grant through the Department of Labor.  They will use MCCF as a pilot site for their new Faith Based Employment Initiative.  They will build a model of how faith base groups can support inmates in returning to the community and engaging employment.  
Initially, when the One-Stop Center opened it was envisioned that Joyce would get faith base support or that they would help to facilitate the programs in the center.  We are asking for volunteers once again from our faith base community to assist in the One-Stop Center.  Volunteers would be needed from 8 a.m. to 4 p.m., Monday through Friday to support this program.  One-Stop Center brochures are being prepared for distribution.  There will be an information overview of the initiative December 11 at 8 a.m. for all interested.  
Volunteer Outreach Community Meeting

A request was made for another volunteer meeting addressing inmate employment and returning to the community.  Mary Saxon-Clipper, Volunteer Coordinator, will plan this in January or February.  
Gang Presentation (Gang Coordinator)
· The most important thing about the Gang Coordinator is keeping everyone safe within the walls of all DOCR facilities.
· Currently in all facilities of DOCR he is tracking 118 validated gang members.  Gang members could be all ages, races, backgrounds (from being very affluent to using the gang as a means of support).  

· The reasons for joining a gang are various; identity or recognition, protection, fellowship, intimidation, power, pride, adventure, self-preservation, lure of money, limited life options, prestige, self-fulfillment.  

· Types of gangs: street gangs, prison gangs, hate groups, occult and satanic groups, motorcycle/biker gangs, terrorist/subversive groups.
· We are constantly looking for signs, symbols, or colors (anything from tattoos to graffiti).  A radical gang seeing graffiti on the wall could be the motivator for violence.  
· It is part of the Gang Coordinator’s job to track where all the validated gang members are housed.  If he sees that it is an unhealthy mix of gang members in one area, classification is notified to make a change.  

· The Gang Coordinator reviews all group, class and activity lists to be sure rival gang members are not together at these programs.  
Other Discussion
· The Public Defender’s Officer has requested donations for bus tokens.  It is for the family members who come to support their loved one at court and show up at the Public Defender’s Office with no way to get home.  Contact Deputy Warden Malagari (240-773-9901) for the Public Defender’s Office contact to make a contribution.

· Rev. Mott announced he’ll be leaving as Associate Pastor of the Prison Ministry and going on a missionary journey to the southeast to be part of Prison Ministry R.E.A.L. Aftercare Program, Inc.  This is a program to plan, organize and establish social services through faith based churches for those returning into the community.  It will assist the ex-offender to re-enter the community through collaborative partnerships.  We wish him well on his new journey.
· Rev. Reister spoke of his church’s preparation for the next Camp Starfish (A camp for the children of inmates).  The date should be sometime in August 07.  
· Class Acts Arts Program has several performances coming up in December and January.
· MCCF is collecting Holiday cards again this year to allow the inmate population to send Holiday cards to their families.  
· Don Luecke of St. James Church announced that the Aftercare Jobs Partnership Program is also open to women.  The next class will begin on January 6 and will conclude on March 3, 2007.  

The next meeting (bi-monthly) will be a BREAKFAST MEETING Tuesday,

January 16, 2007 at 7:30 A.M. 

at MCCF
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